
 
 

 

 

 
On Wednesday, September 13, 2017 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of 

Washington, La Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all 
members present. Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was 
properly posted.  The August minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve 
the minutes as presented.  The motion carried.  The treasurer report was presented.  A motion was 
made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  The motion carried.  We reviewed the 
monthly bills.  A motion was made and seconded to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.  He gave an 
update on the new vehicle and the expected delivery should be by November.  The firemen’s dance 
is November 4th.  The firemen have applied for a matching fund grant from the DNR.  A motion 
was made and seconded to approve the operating budget for Coon Creek Fire Commission.  The 
motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the Capital budget expenditure 
pending the grant approval.  The motion carried. 

Roads Report:  Class 2 notices were published for Korn Coulee Road and Kammel Coulee 
Road.  We received one bid on the spillway for Kammel Coulee Road from Steiger Construction for 
$33,950 plus an additional $3,935 to repair broken section of the west wing.  We received an 
estimate for the rest of Kammel Coulee Road repairs from St. Joseph Construction for $85,000 and 
a bid from Les Manske & Son for $64,585 plus an additional $9,000 if culverts need replacing.  We 
received an estimate for Korn Coulee Road repairs from St. Joseph Construction for $32,000 and a 
bid from Les Manske & Son for $11,550 and $500 to seed and mulch.  A motion was made and 
seconded to accept the Les Manske & Son bid on Korn Coulee Road for a total of $12,050 with the 
contingency that the project be completed by November 1st.  The motion carried. 

Don gave an update on the line of site for Antony Road.  New plans are being drawn up.   
A motion was made and seconded to approve the tracking permit for Dustin Evenstad for a 

$15,000 storage building.  The motion carried.   
A motion was made and seconded to accept the tracking permit for Steve Johnson’s garage.  

The motion carried. 
 A motion was made and seconded to approve the picnic and gathering permit for St. Peter’s 

on October 11th.  The motion carried.   
We reviewed the miscellaneous correspondence.   
Our next meeting will be Thursday, October 12, 2017 at 6:00 pm.  A motion was made and 

seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 
  


